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Brooklyn Emergency Management/ Homeland Security Meeting

Thursday, July 15, 2021 7:00pm ER I
Clifford B. Green Memorial Building & via Webex 73 % &

Present: Bill Skene, Sandy Brodeur, Lou Bradeur, Aaron Soucy, Richard Dvorin & Melissa Bradley;
Recording Secretary

Absent: John Ogozalek
Also Present: Rick lves and Austin Tanner
1. Call to Order: Bill Skene called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

2. Approval of Minutes: Sandy Brodeur made a motion to approve the minutes of 5/20/21 as
presented. Lou Brodeur seconded the motion. Motion passed 5-0.

3. Public Comment: None

4. Old Business
a. |D Badges: Bill Skene will get the layout wanted to Rick.
b. Fair Participation: The Seiectmen, Town Clerk, Recreation Dept., and Conservation
Commission will be manning hours at the Brooklyn tent. There will be a vaccination
clinic as well. There will be a clinic at the school prior to the fair where you will receive a
free ticket to the fair and will receive your second dose at the fair. More info to follow.

c. Area 4 Inventory: A letter was received from NECCOG listing Brooklyn's inventory. It had
not been updated in some time. Bill updated it.

5. New Business

a. LEOP —Part 2: The emergency operations plan part 1 has been completed. Part 2 was
just received. Biil has not reviewed it yet.

b. Training: Region 4 will be having a big exercise at the end of September. More
information will be received as it gets closer.

¢. Other: There was not a need in Brooklyn to open EMC for storm Elsa.
Currently Eversource has one crew member assigned to Brooklyn who is responsible to
getting roads open during storms. At a category 4, there will be a second erew member
assigned to the Town.

Discussion held on a cyber security survey. Rick states there is one already in place that
the Town had to complete for the insurance company.



No cooling centers have been activated in Brooklyn yet this summer. Rick checked with

the police and 211 and did not find a need for one yet.
Sandy receives emails from FEMA regarding different trainings and very helpful
information. You can sign up on their website or Bill can forward them to members.

6. Adjourn: Sandy Brodeur made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Lou Brodeur seconded the
motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.

Respectfully Subm|tted

VA
Melissa J. BracNe-J

Interim Recording Secretary



